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06 April 2022 

Private Individual 

Via Email:  

Dear Private Individual

Official information request for correspondence between Mayor Smith and Dunedin Mayor 
Hawkins regarding 3 Waters Reforms 

I refer to your official information request dated 15 March 2022 for correspondence between 
Mayor Smith and Dunedin Mayor Hawkins regarding 3 Waters Reforms. 

The information you have requested is enclosed. Some information has been redacted under 
section 7(2)(a) – protect the privacy of natural persons, including that of deceased natural 
persons. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz
or freephone 0800 802 602. 

There is no charge in supplying this information to you. 

Council has adopted a Proactive Release Policy and accordingly may publish LGOIMA 
responses on the Council Website at https://www.westlanddc.govt.nz/lgoima-responses.  
The collection and use of personal information by the Westland District Council is regulated by 
the Privacy Act 2020. Westland District Council's Privacy Statement is available on our website 
here

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Mary-anne Bell, Senior 
Administration Officer at LGOIMA@westlanddc.govt.nz, 03 756 9091.

Sincerely, 

Simon Bastion | Chief Executive 

SB/MB



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 1:59:37 PM
From: Aaron Hawkins 
Mail received time: Tue, 24 Aug 2021 11:00:05
Sent: Tue, 24 Aug 2021 21:00:00
To: Bruce Smith 
Subject: AutoResponse: RE: Three waters webinar for elected members
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

Tē?nā? koe

 

Thank you for contacting the office of the Mayor of Dunedin, Aaron Hawkins.  We have received your email, and it is now being
processed by this office.

 

Invitations, Events & Meeting Requests

 Invitations to events, and requests to meet with the Mayor will be processed as soon as possible.

 

Correspondence

 We consider all correspondence to be important, and where there is a direct request for further information, we will endeavour
to reply to your email as soon as we can. 

 

Transferring correspondence

 If your email enquiry falls outside the scope of the Mayor’?s responsibilities, and relates to operational matters, we may transfer
your message to the appropriate DCC team/staff or organisation to reply to you directly.

 

For Media enquiries

 Please contact our Communications Team at comms@dcc.govt.nz

 

Thank you for taking the time to write.



 

Hei konā? mai me ngā? mihi

 

Aaron Hawkins

MAYOR OF DUNEDIN TE KOROMATUA O Ō?TEPOTI

 

P 03 474 3855  I  M 022 100 6634  I  E mayor@dcc.govt.nz

Kaunihera ā?-rohe o Ō?tepoti | Dunedin City Council 50 The Octagon, Dunedin

PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054

New Zealand www.dunedin.govt.nz



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 1:59:21 PM
From: Bruce Smith 
Mail received time: Thu, 16 Sep 2021 07:17:49
Sent: Wed, 15 Sep 2021 19:17:49
To: Hon John Carter QSO; Alex Walker (Mayor); jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy; Jim Mylchreest; Mayor Dan Gordon;
'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz'; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz'; 'mayor@wcc.govt.nz'; 'stuartcrosby
'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz'; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins; Bill Cashmore; Don Cameron; Douglas Leeder; Gary Kircher; Grant Smith; Phil Goff; Pippa Coom; Deirdre Healy; 'Stuart
Crosby'; 'Rachel Reese' 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

Good Morning Alex
 
Just read your reply to John.
 
Based on the reply its not hard to see why LGNZ felt they could enter into the MOU with Government over three waters without consulting its
members.
 
You don’?t have the mandate and while it’?s a journey you might want to take a large number of mayors wont be on the bus with you.
 
Regards
 
 
Bruce Smith | Mayor 
Westland District Council 

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 | www.westlanddc.govt.nz 
DDI +64 3 756 9084 | M +64 21 922 860 | mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz 
Facebook | Westland Matters Newsletter | "Westland - The Last Best Place" 

Warning: The information in this message is confidential and may be legally privileged. You may not
use, review, distribute, or copy this message. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the
sender immediately by return email, delete this email and destroy any other copies.

From: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 7:11 PM 
To: Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest
<Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz' <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>;
Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@wcc.govt.nz'
<mayor@wcc.govt.nz>; 'stuartcrosby  <stuartcrosby ; 'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'
<Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai
<mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; 'Stuart Crosby' <Stuart.crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; 'Rachel Reese' <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 
This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

 
Hi Alex
 



Thanks for your reply.
 
It’?s not compulsory.
 
It would be a terrible thing to listen to someone else’?s point of view.
 
Cheer J C
 

Hon John Carter QSO
Mayor
Far North District Council
09 401 5200 or 24-hour Contact Centre 0800 920 029  |  John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz

 Website  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Careers

 
 
From: Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 6:40 PM 
To: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest
<Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz' <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>;
'mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz' <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>;
'mayor@wcc.govt.nz' <mayor@wcc.govt.nz>; 'stuartcrosby ' <stuartcrosby ; 'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'
<Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai
<mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; 'Stuart Crosby' <Stuart.crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; 'Rachel Reese' <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 

CAUTION:  This email originated from outside Far North District Council. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Kia ora John
I am not sure how this suggested meeting is a credible path to talking about the future.
 
I am committed to building a sound future for local government, local governance, community wellbeing and leadership in place-making via the
process that the sector has worked so hard to put together. LGNZ is leading important conversations, mandated by National Council, about how to
influence direction of reform relating to governance, local voice, resource planning and accountability that we all have a responsibility to lean-in to
and that’?s where I am focussing my energy.
 
Good luck but I won’?t be joining you on this call.
 
Alex
 
 
 

Alex Walker (Mayor) ​?

Mayor of Central Hawke's Bay| Koromatua
Central Hawke's Bay District Council

PO Box 127
28 ‑? 32 Ruataniwha Street
Waipawa  4210

06 857 8060 
027 860 7752

This  communication, including any attachments , i s  confidentia l . If you are not the intended recipient, ​?please delete i t. Refer to the
discla imer on our webs i te. 
​?Got an idea  or feedback?  Fantastic!  You can let us  know here 



From: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 2:30 pm 
To: jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest <Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan
Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz' <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz'
<mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@wcc.govt.nz' <mayor@wcc.govt.nz>;
'stuartcrosby ' <stuartcrosby ; 'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>;
'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai <mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore
<bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron <don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>;
Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith <grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom
<Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy <Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Future of Local Government
 
Afternoon all
 
Gary Moore former Mayor of Ch Ch is calling a zoom meeting to discuss our future at 5pm tomorrow evening.
 
Please feel free to join.
 
Cheers J C
 

Hon John Carter QSO
Mayor
Far North District Council
09 401 5200 or 24-hour Contact Centre 0800 920 029  |  John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz

 Website  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Careers

 
Next Zoom is on Thursday 16 Sept 5pm on
Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84871832174?pwd=TTNmWnlobTlLZ2tUWkZ0UWh1dDVxdz09<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84871832174?
pwd=TTNmWnlobTlLZ2tUWkZ0UWh1dDVxdz09>
 
 

Get it done online at your convenience, visit our website - www.fndc.govt.nz 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Attention: The information contained in this email (including any attachments) is intended solely for the addressee(s). It is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this
email in error you must not use, copy, disclose or distribute it or any information in it. Please simply notify the sender and delete or destroy all copies of the email immediately. Unless formally
stated, this e-mail and any attachments do not necessarily reflect the views of the Far North District Council. The Far North District Council accepts no responsibil ity for any interception of, or
changes to, our email after it leaves us. We do not accept responsibil ity for any viruses or similar carried with our email, or any effects our email may have on the recipients computer system or
network. 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Far North District Council | Te Kaunihera o Tai Tokerau Ki Te Raki 
Ph. 09 401 5200 | Fax. 09 401 2137 | Email. ask.us@fndc.govt.nz 
Address. Memorial Avenue, Private Bag 752, Kaikohe 0440, New Zealand 

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

 

Get it done online at your convenience, visit our website - www.fndc.govt.nz 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Attention: The information contained in this email (including any attachments) is intended solely for the addressee(s). It is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this
email in error you must not use, copy, disclose or distribute it or any information in it. Please simply notify the sender and delete or destroy all copies of the email immediately. Unless formally
stated, this e-mail and any attachments do not necessarily reflect the views of the Far North District Council. The Far North District Council accepts no responsibil ity for any interception of, or
changes to, our email after it leaves us. We do not accept responsibil ity for any viruses or similar carried with our email, or any effects our email may have on the recipients computer system or
network. 
----------------------------------------------------------- 



Far North District Council | Te Kaunihera o Tai Tokerau Ki Te Raki 
Ph. 09 401 5200 | Fax. 09 401 2137 | Email. ask.us@fndc.govt.nz 
Address. Memorial Avenue, Private Bag 752, Kaikohe 0440, New Zealand 

Please consider the environment before printing this email.



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 2:01:52 PM
From: Bruce Smith 
Mail received time: Fri, 17 Sep 2021 00:21:40
Sent: Fri, 17 Sep 2021 00:21:32
To: Hon John Carter QSO; Dan Gordon; Aaron Hawkins 
Cc: Alex Walker (Mayor); jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy; Jim Mylchreest; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz;
stuartcrosby  Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz; Mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai; Bill Cashmore; Don Cameron;
Douglas Leeder; Gary Kircher; Grant Smith; Phil Goff; Pippa Coom; Deirdre Healy; Stuart Crosby; Rachel Reese 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

Hi John
 
Grey District Mayor Tania Gibson has asked to be included in the next meeting with Garry.
 
mayor@greydc.govt.nz
 
Regards
 
Bruce Smith | Mayor 
Westland District Council 

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 | www.westlanddc.govt.nz 
DDI +64 3 756 9084 | M +64 21 922 860 | mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz 
Facebook | Westland Matters Newsletter | "Westland - The Last Best Place" 

Warning: The information in this message is confidential and may be legally privileged. You may not
use, review, distribute, or copy this message. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the
sender immediately by return email, delete this email and destroy any other copies.

From: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 8:04 AM 
To: Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; Aaron Hawkins <Aaron.Hawkins@dcc.govt.nz> 
Cc: Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest
<jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz; stuartcrosby ; Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz;
Mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai <mayor@wdc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<Don.Cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; Stuart Crosby <Stuart.Crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; Rachel Reese <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 
This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

 
Thanks Dan
 
I agree. Let keep it civil.
 
Cheers J C
 

Hon John Carter QSO



Mayor
Far North District Council
09 401 5200 or 24-hour Contact Centre 0800 920 029  |  John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz

 Website  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Careers

 
 
From: Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 8:02 AM 
To: Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; Aaron Hawkins <Aaron.Hawkins@dcc.govt.nz> 
Cc: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy
<wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest <jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz;
stuartcrosby ; Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz; Mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai <mayor@wdc.govt.nz>; Bill
Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron <Don.Cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>;
Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith <grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom
<Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy <Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; Stuart Crosby <Stuart.Crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; Rachel Reese
<rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 

CAUTION:  This email originated from outside Far North District Council. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hi Team
 
Important that we keep this civil and lets not fall apart –? it serves no purpose.
 
Going back to John’?s original email. Thank you John for the invitation. I have a lot of time for former Christchurch Mayor Garry Moore and am interested
to hear what he has to say. Happy to join the Zoom at 5pm –? I have an open mind to all ideas.
 
Thanks.
 
Regards
 
Dan
 
 
Dan Gordon | Mayor 
Waimakariri District Council 
Phone: 0800 965 468 (0800 WMK GOV) 
Mobile: +6421906437

 
From: Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 7:42 AM 
To: Aaron Hawkins <Aaron.Hawkins@dcc.govt.nz> 
Cc: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy
<wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest <jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; Dan Gordon
<dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz; stuartcrosby ; Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz;
Mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai <mayor@wdc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<Don.Cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; Stuart Crosby <Stuart.Crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; Rachel Reese <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 

 

Thanks Aaron your reply took 60 seconds longer than I thought it would.
 
Brilliant day on the Coast
 
Regards
Bruce Smith | Mayor 



Westland District Council 

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 | www.westlanddc.govt.nz 
DDI +64 3 756 9084 | M +64 21 922 860 | mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz 
Facebook | Westland Matters Newsletter | "Westland - The Last Best Place" 

Warning: The information in this message is confidential and may be legally privileged. You may not
use, review, distribute, or copy this message. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the
sender immediately by return email, delete this email and destroy any other copies.

From: Aaron Hawkins <Aaron.Hawkins@dcc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 7:32 AM 
To: Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz> 
Cc: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy
<wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest <jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>;
dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz; stuartcrosby ; Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz;
Mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai <mayor@wdc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<Don.Cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; Stuart Crosby <Stuart.Crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; Rachel Reese <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Re: Future of Local Government
 
This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

 
Ata marie Bruce 
 
(Forgive me …? Your Worship). 
 
Good to see your internal correspondence is as constructive as your public statements are.
 
Consistency is a virtue.
 
Naku noa, nā?

 

Aaron Hawkins
MAYOR OF DUNEDIN  
TE KOROMATUA O Ō?TEPOTI
 
P 03 474 3855  I  M 022 100 6634  I  E mayor@dcc.govt.nz
Kaunihera ā?-rohe o Ō?tepoti | Dunedin City Council  
50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand 
www.dunedin.govt.nz
 

 

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is
prohibited..

On 16/09/2021, at 7:18 AM, Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz> wrote:

​?
Good Morning Alex
 
Just read your reply to John.
 



Based on the reply its not hard to see why LGNZ felt they could enter into the MOU with Government over three waters without consulting its
members.
 
You don’?t have the mandate and while it’?s a journey you might want to take a large number of mayors wont be on the bus with you.
 
Regards
 
 
Bruce Smith | Mayor 
Westland District Council 

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 | www.westlanddc.govt.nz 
DDI +64 3 756 9084 | M +64 21 922 860 | mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz 
Facebook | Westland Matters Newsletter | "Westland - The Last Best Place"

<image001.gif>
 
Warning: The information in this message is confidential and may be legally privileged. You may not use,
review, distribute, or copy this message. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender
immediately by return email, delete this email and destroy any other copies.
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From: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 7:11 PM 
To: Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim
Mylchreest <Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz'
<dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>;
'mayor@wcc.govt.nz' <mayor@wcc.govt.nz>; 'stuartcrosby ' <stuartcrosby ; 'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'
<Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai
<mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; 'Stuart Crosby' <Stuart.crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; 'Rachel Reese' <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 
This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

 
Hi Alex
 
Thanks for your reply.
 
It’?s not compulsory.
 
It would be a terrible thing to listen to someone else’?s point of view.
 
Cheer J C
 
<image011.png>
 

Hon John Carter QSO
Mayor
Far North District Council
09 401 5200 or 24-hour Contact Centre 0800 920 029  |  John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz

 Website  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Careers

 
 
From: Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 6:40 PM 
To: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest
<Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz' <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>;
'mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz' <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>;
'mayor@wcc.govt.nz' <mayor@wcc.govt.nz>; 'stuartcrosby  <stuartcrosby  'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'
<Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai
<mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore <bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron
<don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith
<grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom <Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy
<Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz>; 'Stuart Crosby' <Stuart.crosby@boprc.govt.nz>; 'Rachel Reese' <rachel.reese@ncc.govt.nz> 



Subject: RE: Future of Local Government
 

CAUTION:  This email originated from outside Far North District Council. 
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Kia ora John
I am not sure how this suggested meeting is a credible path to talking about the future.
 
I am committed to building a sound future for local government, local governance, community wellbeing and leadership in place-making via the
process that the sector has worked so hard to put together. LGNZ is leading important conversations, mandated by National Council, about how to
influence direction of reform relating to governance, local voice, resource planning and accountability that we all have a responsibility to lean-in
to and that’?s where I am focussing my energy.
 
Good luck but I won’?t be joining you on this call.
 
Alex
 
 
 
< im a g e 0 1 2 . p n g >

 
< im a g e 0 1 3 . p n g >

 
< im a g e 0 1 4 . p n g >

 
< im a g e 0 1 5 . p n g >

 
< im a g e 0 1 6 . p n g >

 
Alex Walker (Mayor) ​?

Mayor of Central Hawke's Bay| Koromatua
Central Hawke's Bay District Council

PO Box 127
28 ‑? 32 Ruataniwha Street
Waipawa  4210

06 857 8060 
027 860 7752

< ~ W R D 0 5 4 9 . jp g >

This  communication, including any attachments , i s  confidentia l . If you are not the intended recipient, ​?please delete i t. Refer to the discla imer
on our webs i te. 
​?Got an idea  or feedback?  Fantastic!  You can let us  know here 

< im a g e 0 1 7 . p n g >

 

From: Hon John Carter QSO <John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, 15 September 2021 2:30 pm 
To: jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz; Wayne Guppy <Wayne.Guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest <Jim.Mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; Mayor Dan
Gordon <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz' <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; 'mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz'
<mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; 'Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz' <Craig.Little@wairoadc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@wcc.govt.nz'
<mayor@wcc.govt.nz>; 'stuartcrosby ' <stuartcrosby  'Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz'
<Tania.Humberstone@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; 'mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz' <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; Sheryl Mai
<mayor@wdc.govt.nz> 
Cc: To: Aaron Hawkins <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (Mayor) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; Bill Cashmore
<bill.cashmore@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Don Cameron <don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>;
Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Grant Smith <grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff <Phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Pippa Coom
<Pippa.coom@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Deirdre Healy <Deirdre.Healy@fndc.govt.nz> 
Subject: Future of Local Government
 
Afternoon all
 
Gary Moore former Mayor of Ch Ch is calling a zoom meeting to discuss our future at 5pm tomorrow evening.
 
Please feel free to join.
 
Cheers J C
 
<image011.png>
 

Hon John Carter QSO
Mayor
Far North District Council
09 401 5200 or 24-hour Contact Centre 0800 920 029  |  John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz

 Website  |  Facebook  |  LinkedIn  |  Careers

 
Next Zoom is on Thursday 16 Sept 5pm on
Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84871832174?pwd=TTNmWnlobTlLZ2tUWkZ0UWh1dDVxdz09<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84871832174?
pwd=TTNmWnlobTlLZ2tUWkZ0UWh1dDVxdz09>
 



 

Get it done online at your convenience, visit our website - www.fndc.govt.nz 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Attention: The information contained in this email (including any attachments) is intended solely for the addressee(s). It is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this
email in error you must not use, copy, disclose or distribute it or any information in it. Please simply notify the sender and delete or destroy all copies of the email immediately. Unless formally
stated, this e-mail and any attachments do not necessarily reflect the views of the Far North District Council. The Far North District Council accepts no responsibil ity for any interception of, or
changes to, our email after it leaves us. We do not accept responsibil ity for any viruses or similar carried with our email, or any effects our email may have on the recipients computer system or
network. 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Far North District Council | Te Kaunihera o Tai Tokerau Ki Te Raki 
Ph. 09 401 5200 | Fax. 09 401 2137 | Email. ask.us@fndc.govt.nz 
Address. Memorial Avenue, Private Bag 752, Kaikohe 0440, New Zealand 

Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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changes to, our email after it leaves us. We do not accept responsibil ity for any viruses or similar carried with our email, or any effects our email may have on the recipients computer system or
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attachments do not necessarily reflect the views of the Far North District Council. The Far North District Council accepts no responsibil ity for any interception of, or changes to, our email after it leaves us. We do
not accept responsibil ity for any viruses or similar carried with our email, or any effects our email may have on the recipients computer system or network. 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
Far North District Council | Te Kaunihera o Tai Tokerau Ki Te Raki 
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Please consider the environment before printing this email.



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 2:01:11 PM
From: Aaron Hawkins 
Mail received time: Mon, 19 Jul 2021 20:19:49
Sent: Mon, 19 Jul 2021 08:19:30
To: Tim Cadogan 
Cc: Gary Tong; Gary Kircher; Neil Brown (mayor@adc.govt.nz); mayor@bdc.govt.nz; 
lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz; Councillor.hughey (Councillor.hughey@ecan.govt.nz); mayor@greydc.govt.nz;
marie.black@hurunui.govt.nz; mayor@kaikoura.govt.nz; mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz; mayor@marlborough.govt.nz;
mayor@ncc.govt.nz; Sam Broughton; tim.king@tasman.govt.nz; nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz; dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz;
mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz; birch.min  bruce.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz;
Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz; Tim Shadbolt; jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz; Tracy Hicks; hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz;
sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz; owen@cic.govt.nz; Dawn.Baxendale@ccc.govt.nz; stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz;
paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz; ceo@hurunui.govt.nz; Will.Doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz;
mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz; Pat.Dougherty@ncc.govt.nz; David Ward; janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz;
bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz; jim.harland@wmk.govt.nz; stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz; Alex Parmley;
heather.mabin@wcrc.govt.nz; simon.bastion@westlanddc.govt.nz; Steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz; Sanchia Jacobs; Sandy Graham;
Clare Hadley; Mike Theelen; Cameron McIntosh; Steve Parry; Sean Tully 
Subject: Re: LGNZ Zone 5 & 6 Three Waters Working Dinner
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

Thanks Sean

As important as the discussion is, I’?d prefer not to lose a day and a half to this.

Am looking at coming up for the meeting on the 4th, but if there’?s a desire for a combined zone discussion in advance of that I’?
d prefer it to be done remotely. 

Kā? mihi
Aaron  
 

Aaron Hawkins
MAYOR OF DUNEDIN  
TE KOROMATUA O Ō?TEPOTI
 
P 03 474 3855  I  M 022 100 6634  I  E mayor@dcc.govt.nz
Kaunihera ā?-rohe o Ō?tepoti | Dunedin City Council  
50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand 
www.dunedin.govt.nz



DCC Main Page

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or
reproduction of this material by you is prohibited..

On 19/07/2021, at 7:37 PM, Tim Cadogan <mayor@codc.govt.nz> wrote: 

​? I'd say impossible to do given it’?s a dinner meeting Gary 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Gary Tong <gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 19 July 2021 7:27 pm 
To: Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz> 
Cc: Neil Brown (mayor@adc.govt.nz) <mayor@adc.govt.nz>; mayor@bdc.govt.nz; 
lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz; Councillor.hughey (Councillor.hughey@ecan.govt.nz)
<Councillor.hughey@ecan.govt.nz>; mayor@greydc.govt.nz; marie.black@hurunui.govt.nz;
mayor@kaikoura.govt.nz; mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz; mayor@marlborough.govt.nz; mayor@ncc.govt.nz; Sam
Broughton <Sam.Broughton@selwyn.govt.nz>; tim.king@tasman.govt.nz; nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz;
dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz; mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz; birch.min
bruce.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz; bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz; Tim Cadogan <mayor@codc.govt.nz>;
aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz; Tim Shadbolt <mayor@icc.govt.nz>; jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz; Tracy Hicks
<tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz>; hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz; sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz; owen@cic.govt.nz;
dawn.baxendale@ccc.govt.nz; stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz; paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz; ceo@hurunui.govt.nz;
Will.Doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz; mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz;
Pat.Dougherty@ncc.govt.nz; David Ward <David.Ward@selwyn.govt.nz>; janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz;
bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz; jim.harland@wmk.govt.nz; stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz; Alex Parmley
<aparmley@waitaki.govt.nz>; heather.mabin@wcrc.govt.nz; simon.bastion@westlanddc.govt.nz;
Steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz; Sanchia Jacobs <Sanchia.Jacobs@codc.govt.nz>; Sandy.Graham@dcc.govt.nz;
Clare Hadley <clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz>; Mike Theelen <mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz>; Cameron McIntosh
<Cameron.McIntosh@southlanddc.govt.nz>; Steve Parry <sparry@goredc.govt.nz>; Sean Tully
<sean.tully@selwyn.govt.nz> 
Subject: Re: LGNZ Zone 5 & 6 Three Waters Working Dinner 

Evening all 

I will be an apology as I have council on the 4th. I concur with Gary K on this and while I cannot attend in person I
would be available to observe or participate via a link but realise that could be difficult to do. 

Yours in Southland 

[cid:image8c3000.GIF@58fb4876.4cb4f617]<http://www.southlanddc.govt.nz> Gary Tong Mayor Southland
District Council PO Box 903 Invercargill 9840 
P: 0800 732 732 | F: 0800 732 329 
www.southlanddc.govt.nz 



On 19/07/2021, at 7:18 PM, Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz> wrote: 

​? 

This message is from an external sender 

Hi Sean, 

How are these meeting dates being determined? The continual short notice and busy-ness for many of us makes
attendance very difficult. I know you can't make a time that will suit everyone, but if there are no options, then yet
again I, for one, have to be an apology. 

Cheers, 
Gary 

Gary Kircher 
Mayor for Waitaki 
Ph 021 463546 

________________________________ 
From: Sean Tully <Sean.Tully@selwyn.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, July 19, 2021 6:16:27 PM 
To: Neil Brown (mayor@adc.govt.nz) <mayor@adc.govt.nz>; mayor@bdc.govt.nz <mayor@bdc.govt.nz>;

; lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz <lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz>;
Councillor.hughey (Councillor.hughey@ecan.govt.nz) <Councillor.hughey@ecan.govt.nz>; mayor@greydc.govt.nz
<mayor@greydc.govt.nz>; marie.black@hurunui.govt.nz <marie.black@hurunui.govt.nz>;
mayor@kaikoura.govt.nz <mayor@kaikoura.govt.nz>; mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz <mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz>;
mayor@marlborough.govt.nz <mayor@marlborough.govt.nz>; mayor@ncc.govt.nz <mayor@ncc.govt.nz>; Sam
Broughton <sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz>; tim.king@tasman.govt.nz <tim.king@tasman.govt.nz>;
nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz <nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz>; dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz
<dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz <mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz>;
Gary Kircher <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; ;
bruce.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz <bruce.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz
<Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz>; mayor@codc.govt.nz <mayor@codc.govt.nz>; aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz
<aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; mayor@icc.govt.nz <mayor@icc.govt.nz>; jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz
<jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz>; gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz <gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz>;
tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz <tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz>; hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz
<hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz>; sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz <sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz>; owen@cic.govt.nz
<owen@cic.govt.nz>; dawn.baxendale@ccc.govt.nz <dawn.baxendale@ccc.govt.nz>;
stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz <stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz>; paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz
<paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz>; ceo@hurunui.govt.nz <ceo@hurunui.govt.nz>; will.doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz
<will.doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz>; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz
<suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz>; mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz
<mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz>; pat.dougherty@ncc.govt.nz <pat.dougherty@ncc.govt.nz>; David Ward
<David.Ward@selwyn.govt.nz>; janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz <janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz>;



bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz <bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz>; jim.harland@wmk.govt.nz
<jim.harland@wmk.govt.nz>; stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz <stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz>; Alex
Parmley <aparmley@waitaki.govt.nz>; heather.mabin@wcrc.govt.nz <heather.mabin@wcrc.govt.nz>;
simon.bastion@westlanddc.govt.nz <simon.bastion@westlanddc.govt.nz>; steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz
<steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz>; sanchia.jacobs@codc.govt.nz <sanchia.jacobs@codc.govt.nz>;
sandy.graham@dcc.govt.nz <sandy.graham@dcc.govt.nz>; clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz <clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz>;
mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz <mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz>; cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz
<cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz>; sparry@goredc.govt.nz <sparry@goredc.govt.nz> 
Subject: LGNZ Zone 5 & 6 Three Waters Working Dinner 
When: Tuesday, August 3, 2021 6:00 PM-9:00 PM. 
Where: Rydges Latimer Christchurch. 30 Latimer Square, Christchurch Central, Christchurch 8011, New Zealand 

<0.png> 

Kia ora Mayor and CE’?s 

A Three Waters working dinner for Mayors and CEs to move the Three Waters conversation forward following on
from the Prime Ministers announcement last week. LGNZ have been request to attend, an agenda will follow
shortly. If you could indicate your attendance at this dinner ASAP I would be most grateful to allow me to confirm
numbers with the venue. 

There will also be an opportunity for a Local Government discussion in preparation for the Ng ​i Tahu hosted hui on
Wed 4th Aug for the proposed Entity D (Ngai Tahu Takiw ​). 

Kind Regards 
Sean 

Sean Tully I Secretariat Zone 5 I Advisor –? Mayors Office I
sean.tully@selwyn.govt.nz<mailto:sean.tully@selwyn.govt.nz> I 027 266 0753 

[http://www.selwyn.govt.nz/__data/assets/image/0011/83/SDC_white_RGB_web.jpg] 
2 Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston 7614 
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643 
Phone: 0800 SELWYN (735 996) 
Fax: (03) 347-2799 
www.selwyn.govt.nz<http://www.selwyn.govt.nz> | www.selwynlibraries.co.nz<http://www.selwynlibraries.co.nz> 
www.selwyn.getsready.net<http://www.selwyn.getsready.net> 

________________________________ 

Disclaimer 



The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the
recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure,
copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be
unlawful. 

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast Ltd,
an innovator in Software as a Service (SaaS) for business. Providing a safer and more useful place for your human
generated data. Specializing in; Security, archiving and compliance. To find out more Click Here<https://protect-
au.mimecast.com/s/loIsCOMKvJfpQ88sRzRjF?domain=mimecast.com/>. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Attention: 
The information contained in this message and or attachments is intended only for the person or entity to which it is
addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. 
Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information
by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the
Southland District Council and delete the material from any system and destroy any copies. 

Ph - 0800 732 732 | Fax - 0800 732 329 | Email - emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz Southland District Council -
Working Together for a Better Southland 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please consider our environment... do you really need to print this email? 



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 2:00:58 PM
From: Bruce Smith 
Mail received time: Thu, 22 Jul 2021 13:58:32
Sent: Thu, 22 Jul 2021 01:58:32
To: Sandra Goudie; Aaron Hawkins (aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz); Alex Beijen (themayor@swdc.govt.nz); Alex Walker
(alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz); Allan Sanson (allan.sanson@waidc.govt.nz); Andy Foster (andy.foster@wcc.govt.nz); Andy
Watson (andy.watson@rangitikei.govt.nz); Anita Baker (anita.baker@poriruacity.govt.nz); Ash Tanner
(atanner@mpdc.govt.nz); Bernie Wanden (cr.bernie.wanden@horowhenua.govt.nz); Bryan Cadogan
(bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz); Campbell Barry (campbell.barry@huttcity.govt.nz); Craig Little
(craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz); Craig Mackle, Kaikoura District Council; Craig Rowley
(mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz); Dan Gordon (dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz); David Trewavas
(dtrewavas@taupo.govt.nz); Don Cameron - Ruapehu District Council (don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz); Garry Webber
(Garry.Webber@westernbay.govt.nz); Gary Kircher (gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz); Gary Tong (gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz);
Graham Smith, Mackenze District Council; Grant Smith (grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz); Greg Lang (greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz);
Hamish McDouall (hamish.mcdouall@whanganui.govt.nz); Helen Worboys (helen.worboys@mdc.govt.nz); Jamie Cleine
(jamie.cleine@bdc.govt.nz); Jason Smith (jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz); Jenny Shattock
(jenny.shattock@southwaikato.govt.nz); Jim Boult (jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz); Jim Mylchreest (jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz);
John Carter QSO (John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz); John Leggatt (mayor@marlborough.govt.nz); John Robertson
(john.robertson@waitomo.govt.nz); Judy Turner (judy.turner@whakatane.govt.nz); K (Guru) Gurunathan
(k.gurunathan@kapiticoast.govt.nz); Kirsten Wise - Napier City Council (kirsten.wise@napier.govt.nz); Lianne Dalziel -
Christchurch City Council (lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz); Lyn Paterson (lynp@mstn.govt.nz); lynr@odc.govt.nz; Malcolm
Campbell (mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz); Marie Black ; Max Baxter (max@otodc.govt.nz); Monique
Croon  Neil Brown - Ashburton District Council; Neil Holdom (neil.holdom@npdc.govt.nz); Neil
Volzke (nvolzke@stratford.govt.nz); Nigel Bowen (nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz); Paula Southgate - Hamilton City Council
(paula.southgate@council.hcc.govt.nz); Phil Goff (phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz); Phil Nixon (phil.nixon@stdc.govt.nz);
Rachel Reese (mayor@ncc.govt.nz); Rehette Stoltz (rehette.stoltz@gdc.govt.nz); Sam Broughton
(sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz); Sandra Hazlehurst (sandra.hazlehurst@hdc.govt.nz); Sheryl Mai (mayor@wdc.govt.nz);
Stevie Chadwick; Tania Gibson ); Tenby Powell (tenby.powell@tauranga.govt.nz); Tim
Cadogan (mayor@codc.govt.nz); Tim King (tim.king@tasman.govt.nz); Tim Shadbolt (mayor@icc.govt.nz); Toby Adams
(toby.adams@hauraki-dc.govt.nz); Tracey Collis (tracey.collis@tararuadc.govt.nz); Tracy Hicks (tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz);
Wayne Guppy (wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz); Allan Birchfield; Daran Ponter - Greater Wellington; David MacLeod - Taranaki;
Douglas Leeder (douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz); Jenny Hughey - Canterbury; Nicol Horrell (nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz); Otago
Regional Council; Penny Smart - Northland; Rachel Keedwell - Horizons; Rex Graham (rex.graham@hbrc.govt.nz); Russ
Rimmington 
Cc: Simon Bastion 
Subject: RE: Heads of Agreement Partnering Commitment to Support Three Waters Service Delivery Reform
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None

Hi Mayor Sandra. 

The people of Westland will deliver their position via a referendum as to opt in or opt out. 

If its opt out and Govt decide to mandate the seizure of their three water assets we will be pushing back. 

If its opt in no problem. 



What process was followed for LGNZ to agree to the conditions in this document ? 

Have a missed our Westland input ? 

Regards 

Bruce Smith | Mayor 
Westland District Council 

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 | https://www.westlanddc.govt.nz 
DDI +64 3 756 9084 | M +64 21 922 860 | mailto:mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Lisa Dsouza <lisa.dsouza@tcdc.govt.nz> On Behalf Of Sandra Goudie 
Sent: Thursday, 22 July 2021 1:48 PM 
To: Aaron Hawkins (aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz) <aaron.hawkins@dcc.govt.nz>; Alex Beijen (themayor@swdc.govt.nz)
<themayor@swdc.govt.nz>; Alex Walker (alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz) <alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz>; Allan Sanson
(allan.sanson@waidc.govt.nz) <allan.sanson@waidc.govt.nz>; Andy Foster (andy.foster@wcc.govt.nz)
<andy.foster@wcc.govt.nz>; Andy Watson (andy.watson@rangitikei.govt.nz) <andy.watson@rangitikei.govt.nz>; Anita Baker
(anita.baker@poriruacity.govt.nz) <anita.baker@poriruacity.govt.nz>; Ash Tanner (atanner@mpdc.govt.nz)
<atanner@mpdc.govt.nz>; Bernie Wanden (cr.bernie.wanden@horowhenua.govt.nz)
<cr.bernie.wanden@horowhenua.govt.nz>; Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz>; Bryan Cadogan
(bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz) <bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz>; Campbell Barry (campbell.barry@huttcity.govt.nz)
<campbell.barry@huttcity.govt.nz>; Craig Little (craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz) <craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz>; Craig Mackle,
Kaikoura District Council <Mayor@kaikoura.govt.nz>; Craig Rowley (mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz)
<mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz>; Dan Gordon (dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz) <dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz>; David
Trewavas (dtrewavas@taupo.govt.nz) <dtrewavas@taupo.govt.nz>; Don Cameron - Ruapehu District Council
(don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz) <don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz>; Garry Webber (Garry.Webber@westernbay.govt.nz)
<Garry.Webber@westernbay.govt.nz>; Gary Kircher (gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz) <gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz>; Gary Tong
(gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz) <gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz>; Graham Smith, Mackenze District Council
<mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz>; Grant Smith (grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz) <grant.smith@pncc.govt.nz>; Greg Lang
(greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz) <greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz>; Hamish McDouall (hamish.mcdouall@whanganui.govt.nz)
<hamish.mcdouall@whanganui.govt.nz>; Helen Worboys (helen.worboys@mdc.govt.nz) <helen.worboys@mdc.govt.nz>; Jamie
Cleine (jamie.cleine@bdc.govt.nz) <jamie.cleine@bdc.govt.nz>; Jason Smith (jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz)
<jason.smith@kaipara.govt.nz>; Jenny Shattock (jenny.shattock@southwaikato.govt.nz)
<jenny.shattock@southwaikato.govt.nz>; Jim Boult (jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz) <jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz>; Jim Mylchreest
(jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz) <jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz>; John Carter QSO (John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz)
<John.Carter@fndc.govt.nz>; John Leggatt (mayor@marlborough.govt.nz) <mayor@marlborough.govt.nz>; John Robertson
(john.robertson@waitomo.govt.nz) <john.robertson@waitomo.govt.nz>; Judy Turner (judy.turner@whakatane.govt.nz)
<judy.turner@whakatane.govt.nz>; K (Guru) Gurunathan (k.gurunathan@kapiticoast.govt.nz)
<k.gurunathan@kapiticoast.govt.nz>; Kirsten Wise - Napier City Council (kirsten.wise@napier.govt.nz)
<kirsten.wise@napier.govt.nz>; Lianne Dalziel - Christchurch City Council (lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz)
<lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz>; Lyn Paterson (lynp@mstn.govt.nz) <lynp@mstn.govt.nz>; lynr@odc.govt.nz; Malcolm Campbell
(mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz) <mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; Marie Black ;
Max Baxter (max@otodc.govt.nz) <max@otodc.govt.nz>; Monique Croon 

; Neil Brown - Ashburton District Council <mayor@adc.govt.nz>; Neil Holdom
(neil.holdom@npdc.govt.nz) <neil.holdom@npdc.govt.nz>; Neil Volzke (nvolzke@stratford.govt.nz)
<nvolzke@stratford.govt.nz>; Nigel Bowen (nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz) <nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz>; Paula Southgate -



Hamilton City Council (paula.southgate@council.hcc.govt.nz) <paula.southgate@council.hcc.govt.nz>; Phil Goff
(phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz) <phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz>; Phil Nixon (phil.nixon@stdc.govt.nz)
<phil.nixon@stdc.govt.nz>; Rachel Reese (mayor@ncc.govt.nz) <mayor@ncc.govt.nz>; Rehette Stoltz
(rehette.stoltz@gdc.govt.nz) <rehette.stoltz@gdc.govt.nz>; Sam Broughton (sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz)
<sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz>; Sandra Goudie <sandra.goudie@tcdc.govt.nz>; Sandra Hazlehurst
(sandra.hazlehurst@hdc.govt.nz) <sandra.hazlehurst@hdc.govt.nz>; Sheryl Mai (mayor@wdc.govt.nz) <mayor@wdc.govt.nz>;
Stevie Chadwick <stevie.chadwick@rotorualc.nz>; Tania Gibson 

; Tenby Powell (tenby.powell@tauranga.govt.nz) <tenby.powell@tauranga.govt.nz>; Tim
Cadogan (mayor@codc.govt.nz) <mayor@codc.govt.nz>; Tim King (tim.king@tasman.govt.nz) <tim.king@tasman.govt.nz>;
Tim Shadbolt (mayor@icc.govt.nz) <mayor@icc.govt.nz>; Toby Adams (toby.adams@hauraki-dc.govt.nz)
<toby.adams@hauraki-dc.govt.nz>; Tracey Collis (tracey.collis@tararuadc.govt.nz) <tracey.collis@tararuadc.govt.nz>; Tracy
Hicks (tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz) <tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz>; Wayne Guppy (wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz)
<wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz>; Allan Birchfield <allan.birchfield@wcrc.govt.nz>; Daran Ponter - Greater Wellington
<daran.ponter@gw.govt.nz>; David MacLeod - Taranaki <david.macleod@trc.govt.nz>; Douglas Leeder
(douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz) <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; Jenny Hughey - Canterbury
<Councillor.Hughey@ecan.govt.nz>; Nicol Horrell (nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz) <nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz>; Otago Regional
Council <Marian.Hobbs@orc.govt.nz>; Penny Smart - Northland <pennys@nrc.govt.nz>; Rachel Keedwell - Horizons
<rachel.keedwell@horizons.govt.nz>; Rex Graham (rex.graham@hbrc.govt.nz) <rex.graham@hbrc.govt.nz>; Russ Rimmington
<russ.rimmington@waikatoregion.govt.nz> 
Subject: Heads of Agreement Partnering Commitment to Support Three Waters Service Delivery Reform 

This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any links or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for
assistance. 

Good afternoon Mayors and Chairs, 

For your information, please see attached a Heads of Agreement Partnering Commitment to support Three Waters Service
Delivery Reform. 

Ngā Mihi 

Mayor Sandra Goudie 

Thames-Coromandel District Council 
Private Bag, 515 Mackay Street, Thames 
p: 07 868 0200 f: 07 868 0234 
e: sandra.goudie@tcdc.govt.nz 
w: www.tcdc.govt.nz 

The content of this e-mail may be CONFIDENTIAL OR LEGALLY PRIVILEGED, and is intended only for the persons named
above. If this e-mail is not addressed to you, you must not use, read, distribute or copy this document. If you have received this
document by mistake, please call us and destroy the original. 

##################################################################################################



Archived: Thursday, 31 March 2022 2:00:22 PM
From: Aaron Hawkins 
Mail received time: Tue, 19 Oct 2021 17:55:10
Sent: Tue, 19 Oct 2021 17:54:39
To: Bruce Smith; Helen Worboys; president@lgnz.govt.nz; Susan Freeman-Greene; mayor@adc.govt.nz;
phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; BOPRC-Doug Leeder; mayor@bdc.govt.nz; greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz;
alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz; mayor@codc.govt.nz; ; lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz;
Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz; Mayor; nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz; john.carter@fndc.govt.nz; mayor@gdc.govt.nz;
tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz; mayor@greydc.govt.nz; Councillor.Hughey@ecan.govt.nz; Paula Southgate;
sandra.hazlehurst@hdc.govt.nz; mayor@hauraki-dc.govt.nz; rick.barker@hbrc.govt.nz; rachel.keedwell@horizons.govt.nz;
mayor@horowhenua.govt.nz; mayor@hurunui.govt.nz; campbell.barry@huttcity.govt.nz; mayor@icc.govt.nz;
craig.mackle@kaikoura.govt.nz; mayor@kaipara.govt.nz; k.gurunathan@kapiticoast.govt.nz; mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz;
mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz; mayor@marlborough.govt.nz; lynp@mstn.govt.nz; atanner@mpdc.govt.nz;
kirsten.wise@napier.govt.nz; mayor@ncc.govt.nz; Neil.holdom@npdc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; lynr@odc.govt.nz;
andrew.noone@orc.govt.nz; mayor@otodc.govt.nz; mayor@pncc.govt.nz; mayor@poriruacity.govt.nz; jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz;
Andy Watson @ Rangitikei DC; steve.chadwick@rotorualc.nz; don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz;
sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz; gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz; kirsty.jamieson@stdc.govt.nz;
jacki.parr@southwaikato.govt.nz; the.mayor@swdc.govt.nz; nvolzke@stratford.govt.nz; david.macleod@trc.govt.nz;
tracey.collis@tararuadc.govt.nz; tim.king@tasman.govt.nz; dtrewavas@taupo.govt.nz; TCC info@Tauranga.govt.nz;
sandra.goudie@tcdc.govt.nz; nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz; wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz; mayor@waidc.govt.nz;
Russ.Rimmington@waikatoregion.govt.nz; dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz; mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz;
jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz; John.Robertson@waitomo.govt.nz;
mayor@wcc.govt.nz; allan.birchfield@wcrc.govt.nz; judy.turner@whakatane.govt.nz; hamish.mcdouall@whanganui.govt.nz;
mayor@wdc.govt.nz; hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz; jim.stabback@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; fiona.mctavish@boprc.govt.nz;
sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz; geoff.hamilton@cdc.govt.nz; monique.davidson@chbdc.govt.nz; sanchia.jacobs@codc.govt.nz;
owen@cic.govt.nz; Dawn.Baxendale@ccc.govt.nz; Steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz; CEO (Chief Executive Officer);
stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz; rob.phillips@es.govt.nz; shaun.clarke@fndc.govt.nz; Nedine.Thatcher-Swann@gdc.govt.nz;
sparry@goredc.govt.nz; Nigel Corry; paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz; CEO; nigelb@hdc.govt.nz; langley.cavers@hauraki-
dc.govt.nz; james.palmer@hbrc.govt.nz; michael.mccartney@horizons.govt.nz; davidc@horowhenua.govt.nz;
ceo@hurunui.govt.nz; jo.miller@huttcity.govt.nz; clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz; Will.Doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz;
chiefexec@kaipara.govt.nz; wayne.maxwell@kapiticoast.govt.nz; Russell George; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz;
Shayne Harris; mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz; davidh@mstn.govt.nz; Don McLeod; chiefexecutive@napier.govt.nz;
Pat.Dougherty@ncc.govt.nz; craig.stevenson@npdc.govt.nz; malcolmn@nrc.govt.nz; Aileen L; Sarah.Gardner@orc.govt.nz;
tanya@otodc.govt.nz; heather.shotter@pncc.govt.nz; wendy.walker@poriruacity.govt.nz; mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz;
peter.beggs@rangitikei.govt.nz; geoff.williams@rotorualc.nz; Clive.Manley@ruapehudc.govt.nz; david.ward@selwyn.govt.nz;
cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz; waid.crockett@stdc.govt.nz; ben.smit@southwaikato.govt.nz;
Harry.wilson@swdc.govt.nz; shanne@stratford.govt.nz; steve.ruru@trc.govt.nz; Bryan.nicholson@tararuadc.govt.nz;
janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz; ggreen@taupo.govt.nz; marty.grenfell@tauranga.govt.nz; Rob.williams@tcdc.govt.nz;
bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz; peter.kelly@uhcc.govt.nz; Gavin Ion; chris.mclay@waikatoregion.govt.nz;
jim.palmer@wmk.govt.nz; stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz; garry.dyet@waipadc.govt.nz; info@wairoadc.govt.nz;
aparmley@waitaki.govt.nz; Chris Ryan; barbara.mckerrow@wcc.govt.nz; heather.m@wcrc.govt.nz; John Holyoake; Simon
Bastion; Steph.O'Sullivan@whakatane.govt.nz; kym.fell@whanganui.govt.nz; Rob.Forlong@wdc.govt.nz; Samantha Gain;
Amanda Cox 
Subject: Re: LGNZ meeting 3 Waters meeting today
Importance: Normal
Sensitivity: None



This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

Kia ora Bruce 

The comment that we keep hearing from the same few voices over and over again is a bit rich. 

Or indeed to be accused of condescension by someone comparing us to their own ten year old. 

But here’?s a childhood analogy. This whole thing reminds me a bit of your mate in high school who tells you he has a new
girlfriend, but that you wouldn’?t have met her because she lives in Canada. 

We were promised a popular revolt from within the organisation, and it didn’?t happen. Now we’?re told that they’?re just
the silent majority, the most political clutching at straws. 

What I’?ve heard - both at our zone meeting and earlier this week - is broad agreement that; 

a. Internal communication around the Heads of Agreement could have been handled better (likewise communication to and
from the Steering Group); 

b. A commitment from LGNZ to do better in this regard with future discussions (that are a only enabled by the HoA
framework); 

c. A shared set of concerns about the government’?s water reform programme (that have been expressed by LGNZ as a
collective and many councils individually); 

d. That trying to tear up or relitigate the Heads of Agreement at this point would be an act of bad faith, and seriously impede
our ability to influence subsequent legislative reform (of which there is plenty). 

There didn’?t appear to be any groundswell to push LGNZ to focus its advocacy solely on opposition to water reform at the
expense of everything else we’?re trying to achieve. 

And given that there isn’?t a single view of the membership, and many members have spoken in favour of the general
direction water reform is heading, why would anyone expect that to be the case? 

Nobody is asking you to back down, or do anything differently in your district. The HoA is explicit in allowing for all members
(individually) to respond as they see fit for them. 

Agree with all the other comments that have been made around unity, asides from where they’?re intended as a synonym for
acquiescence. 

Naku noa, nā? 

Aaron 

DCC Main Page

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of
this material by you is prohibited..



From: Bruce Smith <mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz> 
Sent: 19 October 2021 16:03:57 
To: Helen Worboys; president@lgnz.govt.nz; Susan Freeman-Greene; mayor@adc.govt.nz;
phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; BOPRC-Doug Leeder; mayor@bdc.govt.nz; greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz;
alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz; mayor@codc.govt.nz;  lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz;
Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz; Mayor; nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz; john.carter@fndc.govt.nz; mayor@gdc.govt.nz;
tracy.hicks@goredc.govt.nz; mayor@greydc.govt.nz; Councillor.Hughey@ecan.govt.nz; Paula Southgate;
sandra.hazlehurst@hdc.govt.nz; mayor@hauraki-dc.govt.nz; rick.barker@hbrc.govt.nz; rachel.keedwell@horizons.govt.nz;
mayor@horowhenua.govt.nz; mayor@hurunui.govt.nz; campbell.barry@huttcity.govt.nz; mayor@icc.govt.nz;
craig.mackle@kaikoura.govt.nz; mayor@kaipara.govt.nz; k.gurunathan@kapiticoast.govt.nz; mayor@kaweraudc.govt.nz;
mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz; mayor@marlborough.govt.nz; lynp@mstn.govt.nz; atanner@mpdc.govt.nz;
kirsten.wise@napier.govt.nz; mayor@ncc.govt.nz; Neil.holdom@npdc.govt.nz; pennys@nrc.govt.nz; lynr@odc.govt.nz;
andrew.noone@orc.govt.nz; mayor@otodc.govt.nz; mayor@pncc.govt.nz; mayor@poriruacity.govt.nz;
jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz; Andy Watson @ Rangitikei DC; steve.chadwick@rotorualc.nz; don.cameron@ruapehudc.govt.nz;
sam.broughton@selwyn.govt.nz; gary.tong@southlanddc.govt.nz; kirsty.jamieson@stdc.govt.nz;
jacki.parr@southwaikato.govt.nz; the.mayor@swdc.govt.nz; nvolzke@stratford.govt.nz; david.macleod@trc.govt.nz;
tracey.collis@tararuadc.govt.nz; tim.king@tasman.govt.nz; dtrewavas@taupo.govt.nz; TCC info@Tauranga.govt.nz;
sandra.goudie@tcdc.govt.nz; nigel.bowen@timdc.govt.nz; wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz; mayor@waidc.govt.nz;
Russ.Rimmington@waikatoregion.govt.nz; dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz; mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz;
jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz; gkircher@waitaki.govt.nz;
John.Robertson@waitomo.govt.nz; mayor@wcc.govt.nz; allan.birchfield@wcrc.govt.nz; judy.turner@whakatane.govt.nz;
hamish.mcdouall@whanganui.govt.nz; mayor@wdc.govt.nz; hamish.riach@adc.govt.nz;
jim.stabback@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; fiona.mctavish@boprc.govt.nz; sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz;
geoff.hamilton@cdc.govt.nz; monique.davidson@chbdc.govt.nz; sanchia.jacobs@codc.govt.nz; owen@cic.govt.nz;
Dawn.Baxendale@ccc.govt.nz; Steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz; CEO (Chief Executive Officer); stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz;
rob.phillips@es.govt.nz; shaun.clarke@fndc.govt.nz; Nedine.Thatcher-Swann@gdc.govt.nz; sparry@goredc.govt.nz; Nigel
Corry; paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz; CEO; nigelb@hdc.govt.nz; langley.cavers@hauraki-dc.govt.nz;
james.palmer@hbrc.govt.nz; michael.mccartney@horizons.govt.nz; davidc@horowhenua.govt.nz; ceo@hurunui.govt.nz;
jo.miller@huttcity.govt.nz; clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz; Will.Doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz; chiefexec@kaipara.govt.nz;
wayne.maxwell@kapiticoast.govt.nz; Russell George; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz; Shayne Harris;
mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz; davidh@mstn.govt.nz; Don McLeod; chiefexecutive@napier.govt.nz;
Pat.Dougherty@ncc.govt.nz; craig.stevenson@npdc.govt.nz; malcolmn@nrc.govt.nz; Aileen L; Sarah.Gardner@orc.govt.nz;
tanya@otodc.govt.nz; heather.shotter@pncc.govt.nz; wendy.walker@poriruacity.govt.nz; mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz;
peter.beggs@rangitikei.govt.nz; geoff.williams@rotorualc.nz; Clive.Manley@ruapehudc.govt.nz;
david.ward@selwyn.govt.nz; cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz; waid.crockett@stdc.govt.nz;
ben.smit@southwaikato.govt.nz; Harry.wilson@swdc.govt.nz; shanne@stratford.govt.nz; steve.ruru@trc.govt.nz;
Bryan.nicholson@tararuadc.govt.nz; janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz; ggreen@taupo.govt.nz;
marty.grenfell@tauranga.govt.nz; Rob.williams@tcdc.govt.nz; bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz; peter.kelly@uhcc.govt.nz; Gavin
Ion; chris.mclay@waikatoregion.govt.nz; jim.palmer@wmk.govt.nz; stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz;
garry.dyet@waipadc.govt.nz; info@wairoadc.govt.nz; aparmley@waitaki.govt.nz; Chris Ryan;
barbara.mckerrow@wcc.govt.nz; heather.m@wcrc.govt.nz; John Holyoake; Simon Bastion;
Steph.O'Sullivan@whakatane.govt.nz; kym.fell@whanganui.govt.nz; Rob.Forlong@wdc.govt.nz; Samantha Gain; Amanda
Cox; Nigel Corry 
Subject: RE: LGNZ meeting 3 Waters meeting today
 
Good Afternoon Stuart and Susan.
 
Our Council and Community are totally opposed to the current three waters proposal.
Yes we have engaged with the community.
 
The meetings that have been held remind me of my son seeking to stay out after 10pm a few years ago.
I had said no and his response was that he clearly had not given me enough reasons to say yes and he continued
unsuccessfully to try and reverse my position.
 



My view is that’?s what DIA and LGNZ have been doing with the same result.
 
The meetings result in the same people having their say sometimes in an aggressive or condescending manner.
They often express their own views but not their communities who complain they have not been part of the debate.
 
Like Helen my question is will LGNZ represent councils that opt out?
 
What will LGNZ do when they find out this is the majority of Councils ?
 
Is there work being done on an orchestrated pushback both legal and public should the Minister Mandate?
We need to know as if the answer is no then the Councils that are out can continue to work together to pushback.
 
Dan Gordon was bang on, Helen Worboys asks the right questions, an answer to them is necessary as it will determine our
councils future decision making.
 
Regards

Bruce Smith​? | Mayor
Westland District Council

36 Weld Street, Private Bag 704, Hokitika 7842 |

+64 21 922 860 | mayor.smith@westlanddc.govt.nz
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phil.goff@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; BOPRC-Doug Leeder <douglas.leeder@boprc.govt.nz>; mayor@bdc.govt.nz;
greg.lang@cdc.govt.nz; alex.walker@chbdc.govt.nz; mayor@codc.govt.nz; ;
lianne.dalziel@ccc.govt.nz; Bryan.cadogan@cluthadc.govt.nz; mayor@dcc.govt.nz; nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz;
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jim.boult@qldc.govt.nz; Andy Watson @ Rangitikei DC <andy.watson@rangitikei.govt.nz>; steve.chadwick@rotorualc.nz;
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wayne.guppy@uhcc.govt.nz; mayor@waidc.govt.nz; Russ.Rimmington@waikatoregion.govt.nz; dan.gordon@wmk.govt.nz;
mayorcraigrowley@waimatedc.govt.nz; jim.mylchreest@waipadc.govt.nz; Craig.little@wairoadc.govt.nz;
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jim.stabback@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz; fiona.mctavish@boprc.govt.nz; sharon.mason@bdc.govt.nz;
geoff.hamilton@cdc.govt.nz; monique.davidson@chbdc.govt.nz; sanchia.jacobs@codc.govt.nz; owen@cic.govt.nz;
Dawn.Baxendale@ccc.govt.nz; Steve.hill@cluthadc.govt.nz; ceo@dcc.govt.nz; stefanie.rixecker@ecan.govt.nz;
rob.phillips@es.govt.nz; shaun.clarke@fndc.govt.nz; Nedine.Thatcher-Swann@gdc.govt.nz; sparry@goredc.govt.nz; Nigel
Corry <Nigel.Corry@gw.govt.nz>; paul.morris@greydc.govt.nz; CEO <CEO@hcc.govt.nz>; nigelb@hdc.govt.nz;
langley.cavers@hauraki-dc.govt.nz; james.palmer@hbrc.govt.nz; michael.mccartney@horizons.govt.nz;
davidc@horowhenua.govt.nz; ceo@hurunui.govt.nz; jo.miller@huttcity.govt.nz; clare.hadley@icc.govt.nz;
Will.Doughty@kaikoura.govt.nz; chiefexec@kaipara.govt.nz; wayne.maxwell@kapiticoast.govt.nz; Russell George
<russell.george@kaweraudc.govt.nz>; suzette.vanaswegen@mackenzie.govt.nz; Shayne Harris
<Shayne.Harris@mdc.govt.nz>; mark.wheeler@marlborough.govt.nz; davidh@mstn.govt.nz; Don McLeod
<dmcleod@mpdc.govt.nz>; chiefexecutive@napier.govt.nz; Pat.Dougherty@ncc.govt.nz; craig.stevenson@npdc.govt.nz;
malcolmn@nrc.govt.nz; Aileen L <aileenl@odc.govt.nz>; Sarah.Gardner@orc.govt.nz; tanya@otodc.govt.nz;
heather.shotter@pncc.govt.nz; wendy.walker@poriruacity.govt.nz; mike.theelen@qldc.govt.nz;
peter.beggs@rangitikei.govt.nz; geoff.williams@rotorualc.nz; Clive.Manley@ruapehudc.govt.nz;
david.ward@selwyn.govt.nz; cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz; waid.crockett@stdc.govt.nz;
ben.smit@southwaikato.govt.nz; Harry.wilson@swdc.govt.nz; shanne@stratford.govt.nz; steve.ruru@trc.govt.nz;
Bryan.nicholson@tararuadc.govt.nz; janine.dowding@tasman.govt.nz; ggreen@taupo.govt.nz;
marty.grenfell@tauranga.govt.nz; Rob.williams@tcdc.govt.nz; bede.carran@timdc.govt.nz; peter.kelly@uhcc.govt.nz; Gavin
Ion <gavin.ion@waidc.govt.nz>; chris.mclay@waikatoregion.govt.nz; jim.palmer@wmk.govt.nz;
stuart.duncan@waimatedc.govt.nz; garry.dyet@waipadc.govt.nz; info@wairoadc.govt.nz; aparmley@waitaki.govt.nz; Chris
Ryan <chrisr@waitomo.govt.nz>; barbara.mckerrow@wcc.govt.nz; heather.m@wcrc.govt.nz; John Holyoake
<John.Holyoake@westernbay.govt.nz>; Simon Bastion <simon.bastion@westlanddc.govt.nz>;
Steph.O'Sullivan@whakatane.govt.nz; kym.fell@whanganui.govt.nz; Rob.Forlong@wdc.govt.nz; Samantha Gain
<Samantha.Gain@gw.govt.nz>; Amanda Cox <Amanda.Cox@gw.govt.nz>; Nigel Corry <Nigel.Corry@gw.govt.nz> 
Subject: RE: LGNZ meeting 3 Waters meeting today
 
This email is from an external sender. Be careful when opening any l inks or attachments. If you are unsure, please contact IT for assistance.

 
Hi Stuart and Susan
Thank you for organising the zoom meeting this morning.
 
It confirmed the wide range of views of different Councils around NZ. It is unrealistic to expect all Councils to agree. I note
that we only heard the views of approx. 26 Councils out of 67 Councils this morning.
 
Our Council is not saying what is right for other Councils. We don’?t expect other Councils to say what is right for our Council,
and the significant number of Councils with a similar view to ours.
 
MDC is supportive of the suggestions from Mayor Dan Gordon. We expect LGNZ to represent the views of the significant
number of Councils that have the same view as MDC. We also understand that LGNZ needs to represent the views of other
Councils as well.
 
Our Council and community totally oppose the proposed 3 waters reform in their present format. We consider that it would
be difficult, if not impossible, for LGNZ to represent our views when LGNZ had agreed to not actively oppose the reforms. Our



group of Councils requires representation.
 
We look forward to hearing back from LGNZ as to a suggested way forward and whether or not LGNZ will be representing
Councils with the same views as ours.
Cheers
Helen
 

 
HELEN WORBOYS l Mayor 
l Manawatu District Council l  Private Bag 10001 l  Feilding 4743 l 
l P: (06) 323 0000 l F: 06 323 0822 l M: 0272306690 l www.mdc.govt.nz l
 

"Our people delivering great service to our community." 

 


